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Minutes of General Meeting held at  

The Doylo 

Sunday 21 May 2023 

Meeting Chaired by: Des Cooper 

Meeting Commenced: 1:00 pm   

Members Present:  46 

New Members: Chris & Richard Sherwood, Geoff & Michele Newall 

and Chris & Tom McLoughlin 

Visitors:  

Apologies:   As per book 

The minutes of the previous meeting were tabled and deemed to have been 

read.  Business arising from the minutes – No business arising from the 

minutes. 

Moved by:  Janis Treacy and Seconded by: Sandra Lee-Sing – Passed  

 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE NOW DUE.   

PAY INTO THE CLUB ACCOUNT OR PAY AT THE NEXT MEETING. 
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Correspondence In: Email from NSW Caravan Club regarding the State 

Rally 

 

Correspondence Out: Nil 

 

APOLOGIES 

In last month’s minutes I stated that John Knight spoke about the State Rally 

in SA.  This was an error on my part as it was the National Rally held in SA.  My 

apologies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

May 2023 General minutes Page 3 of 6 

 

Treasurers Report 

             TUGGERAH LAKES CARAVANNERS     
           

  MONTHLY FINANCIAL STATEMENT  APRIL  2023   

           

  Carried forward Bank Balance as at 31/3/23   6,599.55   

           

   Plus Income          

     Joining Fee  50.00      

     Annual Fees  260.00      

     Raffles  180.00      

     July Xmas 2023 
 650.00      

       
TOTAL 
INCOME   1140.00    

           

   Less Expenditure          

     Raffles  100.00      

     Admin. Cost  23.00      

     Donation Elsie Proj.  300.00      

     Guest Speaker  23.30      

           446.30    

           

  
Cash Book Closing 
Balance as at 30/04/2023   7,293.25   

           

   Plus Unpresented Cheques          

           

  
Balance as per Bank 
Statement   30/04/2023   7,293.25   

           

  Statement and Reconciliation prepared by Mike Collins J.P.     

           

  I'll like to move these figures be accepted      

           

     Treasurer:       

           

     President:       

                  

 
Moved by: Mike Collins Seconded by: Bev Insull that the treasurer’s report be 
accepted – PASSED   
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Social Director’s Report  

Not much to report.  We hope everyone who has been away or is still away have 

enjoyed their travels, I know I did. 

Please make sure you have your name on the lists for Xmas in July, attendance for 

the Christmas lunch and the lunch we are organising.  It makes my job a lot easier 

when I go to book places knowing how many are going.  I will have one more list at 

the next meeting for morning tea and a look around Fighter World at Williamtown 

(one for the boys).  Christmas lunch is on Tuesday 25th July. If you haven’t put your 

name on the list for lunch please make sure you do as this is the only way we know 

how many people are attending.  If it’s not on the list then you will not be included for 

the lunch.  Also please pay Mike $25.00 per person by the June meeting.  Could you 

all bring to the NEXT meeting, a photo of you when you were young and place your 

name on the back and hand them it to me.  All care will be taken and photos will be 

returned.  For the person who guesses the most correctly will receive a small prize. 

Fay Thomas has had a phone call from Darlington Beach regarding our visit in 

November.  Darlington Beach want to release some of the sites that we have on hold 

so if you wish to go please contact them ASAP as they will only hold the site for 

another 2 weeks.  When booking Darlington don’t forget to give them the code for 

your booking to get your discount. 

The raffle for Christmas in July will cost $5.00 for 10 tickets.  ALL money raised will 

be going to buy toys and games for John Hunter Children’s Hospital.  This will be our 

only fund raiser for JHCH.  If you’re not going to the rally and wish to purchase 

tickets I will have them at the next meeting. 

Prizes are as follows: 

1st        Wine and cheese tasting at Tullock Wines in the Hunter Valley for 10 people 

2nd   Patchwork quilt 

3rd  Gift Basket 

4th  Wine and glasses set 

I am still working on prizes 5 and 6 

Well worth the $5.00. 

***** For those members who were unable to get cabins but would like to join 

us on any of these outings put your names on list and pay Mike ***** 

Let’s all wear our Christmas shirts and silly Santa hats. 
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March rally for 2024 will be at Armidale Tourist Park on 5th – 12th March.  Details will 

be coming later. 

Stay safe and well. 

Janis 

UPCOMING RALLIES – 2023  

 
1. Christmas in July 20th – 27th 2023 –  Stockton Beach Club Organised 

 
2. Del Rio Riverside Resort in 8th August and out 15th August 2023   – Fay & Rod 

Thomas 
 

3. NSW State Rally @ Hawkesbury Showground 29th September – 2 October 
2023 – Peter Davidson 
 

4. Melbourne Cup 2023 Darlington Beach 2nd – 9th November – Club Organised 
 

5. Narrabeen Leisure Trip 12th – 26th November 2023 – John Bryce & Helen 
Tanner 
 

6. Belmont Lakeside 22nd – 30th November 2023 – Susan Edwards 
 

Welfare Report 

Ross Ryan had a stumble and has hurt his knee.  Hope it gets better soon. 

Poor Des Cooper had to cut his trip with Fay & Ian short as he was having trouble 

with his eye.  He has been back to the specialist and it is starting to feel better. 

Fay spoke to Len Field regarding Gail.  He informed me that she was doing OK but 

he didn’t think they would be travelling for a while. 

Members Rep – Nothing to Report 

Editor’s Report  

Firstly, I would like to thank Christine Knight and Ian Palmer for the organisation of 

the Black Top Opal Run.  I believe that everyone had a great time, I know we did. 

I have a report from Janis Treacy regarding the trip but if there is anyone else who 

would like to put in a report please do so. 

In relation to the squares that our members knitted for Elsie’s Project – I have 

spoken to Margaret and she has requested that all of the squares be given to me 

and then we can arrange pick up.   
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Lastly there are brochures on the book table for the “Truck Friendly Program”. Read 

the brochure and if you are interested in participating, please see me for a sticker for 

the back of your van.  Remember that use of your UHF radio is required.   

Vice President’s Report – Nothing to report  

NSW State Council Report – Nothing to report 

General Business   

Fay Evernden advised that it was decided whilst they were away for all participants 

to keep a copy of their spending so that they could work out what was spent at some 

of the small towns that were visited.  Once all the receipts are counted we can 

advise what was spent. 

Des Cooper will be talking at the June meeting about fire extinguishers and fire 

blankets. 

Fay Thomas advised that we will have a guest speaker at the August meeting.  

There will be more information at the next meeting. 

Meeting Closed at – 1:30 pm 

Next Meeting – 18 June 2023 

Raffle Winners –  1ST Prize of $50.00  Bev Shoobert    

   2nd Prize of $30.00  Dorothy Maranik 

   3rd Prize of $20.00  Joy Moore 

Lunch Winners – From The Doylo 2 x $10.00 Doylo card – Mike Collins & Chris 

Sherwood 

From Creighton’s Funeral Service 1x $30.00 Coles card won by 

Robyn Nutter and 1 x $20.00 Coles card won by Allan Howard  

 

Signed:  Secretary  ______________  Dated:  18 June 2023 

 

President:  ______________ Dated:  18 June 2023 


